
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT OF: 
A.1580B/Dinowitz 

 

TO:   Assembly Election Committee 

DATE:  June 29, 2010 

SUBJECT:  An act to amend the election law in relation to enacting  
   the agreement among the states to elect the President by  
   national popular vote. 
 

The League of Women Voters of New York State supports the above referenced 
legislation (A.1580B) as a means to ensure that the will of the majority of voters 
who participated in the election of the President is reflected.  

A federal constitutional amendment is not needed to change state laws that 
currently use the winner-take-all rule to award electoral votes. Nationwide popular 
election of the President can be implemented through the use of an interstate 
agreement among member states to award their electoral votes for president to the 
candidate that receives a majority of the popular vote cast within all 50 states 
including the District of Columbia.  The proposed state legislation would come 
into effect only when it has been enacted, in identical form, by states possessing a 
majority (270) of the 538 electoral votes.  This interstate agreement would ensure 
that the will of the majority of voters is reflected in the Presidential election. 

For the above reasons, the League of Women Voters of New York State strongly 
urges your support of A.1580B. 


